
MEMBERS 

Stephanie Hall  
Area Agency on Aging 1-B 

Ahmad Sabbagh, Vice-Chair 
Department of Health and Human Services 

Carol Taggart  
The Arc of Livingston 

Greg Kellogg 
Livingston Essential Transportation Services 

Honorable Miriam Cavanaugh 
Livingston County Probate Court 

Connie Conklin 
Community Mental Health Agency 

Mike Hubert 
Livingston Educational Service Agency 

Rachel Gerutta 
Consumer Representative 

Anita Gibson 
Work Skills Corporation 

Susan Harding 
Oakland Livingston Human Services Agency 

Scott Barb  
Livingston County Planning Department 

Michele Wagner  
Consumer Representative 

Commissioner Jay Gross  
Livingston County Board of Commissioners 

Matt Bolang 
Health Department 

Angela Parth 
Livingston Family Center 

Mark Hymes, Chair 
Center for Independent Living 

Brook Rains 
Child Care Network 

John Furey  
Livingston County Catholic Charities 

Anne Rennie 
Livingston County United Way 

Elizabeth Stankov  
Substance Abuse Coordinating Agency 

Bridget Brown  
Gleaners Community Food Bank 

Dawn Awrey 
Michigan Works! 

David Reader 
Prosecuting Attorney 

Mary Nester  
Trinity Health Livingston 

Stacy Farrell 
Livingston County Citizen 

STAFF: 
Amy Johnston 
Collaborative Community Planner 
622 E. Grand River 
Howell, MI  48843 
Phone: (517) 586-2039 Fax: (517) 552-2526 
ajohnston@cmhliv.org 

Livingston County 

Human Services Collaborative Body 

September 27, 2023 

Livingston County Board of Commissioners, 

The Livingston HSCB is comprised of 26 appointed community members, 
representing human service agencies, local businesses, the criminal justice and 
child welfare systems, public health, and the community at-large. The HSCB was 
formed in 1989 to coordinate health and human services, identify gaps and needs, 
develop or coordinate services to fill identified gaps, and evaluate service results in 
our community.  

Due to several terms that have expired, the Livingston County Human Services 
Collaborative Body (HSCB) is submitting the slate of membership nominees for 
approval to the Human Service Collaborative Body.  

Per the HSCB Bylaws, the Nominating Committee is formed to review nominations 
for officers and members of the Executive Committee and HSCB general 
membership. The committee is composed of four volunteer members of the HSCB. 
The chair of the Nominating Committee is selected by its members. Open seats are 
posted via Livingston County Google Group, the county website, and a notice is 
sent electronically to the HSCB email group. 

The Nominating Committee submitted recommendations to the HSCB Executive 
Committee for review and approval. The HSCB Executive Committee voted on 
September 19, 2023 to approve the membership recommendation which was then 
approved by the full HSCB on Wednesday, September 27, 2023.   

The HSCB asks that you accept and approve this slate of nominees which has been 
vetted through the internal process outlined in the Bylaws of the Livingston County 
Human Services Collaborative Body and approved by the current membership.  

The HSCB believed the membership nominees will provide valuable partnership 
and will uphold our mission of: “Ensuring a system of support for members of our 
community”.  

As members of the Livingston HSCB, without reservation we confidently endorse 
the slate of nominees.  

Sincerely, 

Mark Hymes  
Chair, Human Services Collaborative Body 
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